
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

AGENDA DATE: January 22, 2024 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider allowing the Police Department to sell a Glock 22 to a licensed 

dealer. 

PREPARED BY: Captain Jeremy Nelson 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Police Contract Section 13.3 states, “Upon leaving employment with the City, the Officer will 
return the firearm to the Employer. An officer separating in good standing with the City would 
have the option to purchase their service firearm from a licensed dealer. A determination of 
“good standing” shall be made by the Employer.”  

After almost 16 years 7 months with Grand Rapids Police Department, Officer Gary O’Brien will 
leave employment with the City on January 28th, 2024. He has been issued the following 
firearm. 

 

Make / Model Caliber Serial Number 

Glock 22 .40 TLP713 

This action is allowed by contract and has been a well-established common practice within the 
department.  

Grand Rapids Police Department has made contact with a local licensed dealer and awaiting 
Council approval. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 

Make a motion to all the Police Department to sell Glock 22 to a licensed dealer. 


